	
  
	
	
	


	

	Border controls to be temporarily reinstated at the border with Hungary at midnight
"We are temporarily reintroducing checks at the border with Hungary in order to control the migration flows," said Minister of the Interior Vesna Györkös Žnidar and Director General of the Police Marjan Fank at today’s press conference. The controls start to apply tonight at midnight.

It is a temporary measure, which is in line with the Schengen rules. The Ministry of the Interior and the Police have been gearing up for a potential shift of the migration flow from the Western Balkans. We have been closely monitoring the situation in the region. It is a necessary measure to manage a potential massive influx of migrants in order to prevent uncontrolled arrival of migrants onto the territory of the Republic of Slovenia. The experience of hardest-hit countries shows that the adoption of measures for managing the situation as early possible is of key importance.

Minister Vesna Györkös Žnidar said that this was an unavoidable measure to manage the migration flow: "Given the scale and unpredictability and given the fact that migration flows come in waves, it is our responsibility and obligation to do everything we can to avert uncontrolled situations in our country, and to do everything we can for the process to be gradual and controlled, with a steady release of accommodation capacities that the Republic of Slovenia has been preparing intensively. It is essential to provide dignified treatment for migrants and to make the work of the police easier, as they are the first to come into contact with migrants. We have to do everything in our power to avoid a serious threat to public order and internal security."

Director General of the Police Marjan Fank explained that the main reason for the reintroduction of border controls is the threat assessment combined with the events over the last few days. According to the threat assessment, an uncontrolled migration flow might threaten public order and internal security in Slovenia. The threat assessment is based on the information received over the last few days and on last night events at the Serbian-Croatian border. He pointed out that this was not a case of closing borders or introducing standard border controls like at the external Schenger border but intensified police control on the border line where there is most transit, with a view to controlling the migration so that the police can intercept illegal migrants and their facilitators. He said that any fear of increased crime is unfounded as it has no basis in our assessment or in other countries’ experience: "The Slovenian police will make sure that the flows of illegal migration will not affect our citizens’ feeling of safety."

What this means for Slovenian citizens in practical terms is that they will have to carry travel documents when crossing this border and they may be subjected to border checks. Border checks will be carried out selectively, which means that no major delays are expected. Police officers will single out those vehicles and individuals that might have something to do with migration based on our indicators. This should not affect normal traffic flows of vehicles, cargo and passengers. Border checks will only be carried out at those border crossings which are more susceptible to transit and will be performed exclusively on the basis of current situation assessments. 

 


  

